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 Dear Parents, 
 

We are approaching the end of what has been a very strange year at school. We have gone from 
the highs of an excellent Ofsted Inspection to the lows of Covid 19 and how it has affected how 
school has operated. We do however, have a lot to be thankful for at St Thomas’. We have 
fantastic children, an extremely committed staff and very supportive parents. Thankyou.  
 
At this time of year the children always receive their end of year reports, and this year is no 
exception. These will be posted to you at the end of this week/ beginning of next week. The 
children attending school will receive theirs at school. If there is anything in the report you would 
like to discuss with your child’s teacher please inform us via email, 
advice@golbornesaintthomas.wigan.sch.uk and we will arrange a telephone call. In order to allow 
staff sufficient time to phone you please inform us by Friday 10th July. 
 
Teaching staff for next year 
Reception - Mrs Starkie, Mrs Holden 
Year 1 – Mrs Haxby, Miss Sinclair, Mrs Cunliffe 
Year 2 – Mr Duckworth, Mr Sparks, Mrs Rowson, Mrs McGlynn 
Year 3 -  Mrs Nylan, Miss Jackson 
Year 4 – Mr Quinn 
Year 5 – Mr Canovan, Mrs Currie 
Year 6 – Mr Power, Miss Maloney, Mrs Kneafcy 
 
Uniform Reminders 
School shoes must be black. They need to be leather (or leather effect) and not trainers. Boots are 
not permitted, however when the weather is bad they can be worn as long as your child changes 
into their school shoes inside the building. 
If your child needs a bag for school it must be the book bag style which is available from the school 
office or Impressions uniform shop. We will not allow any children to bring rucksacks into school. 
We do not let any children wear earrings in school, even with plasters over them. If you are 
planning to get your child’s ears pierced over the summer please do this at the start of the holidays 
so earrings can be removed for the start of next term. 
Our children always look smart in school, something which is commented upon during visits and 
when visitors come into school so thank you for supporting our uniform policy 
 
This term will end on Friday 17th July. Regarding arrangements for September we will keep you 
updated throughout the summer holidays once we have full government guidance. We really do 
hope that everyone will be back in school. 
 
To all our wonderful families in Year 6, thank you for your commitment to the school during the 
past 7 years and we wish your children every success for their futures. It has been an absolute 
pleasure working with you all. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
Mrs J. Woods 
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